Scott Esmond

Director of Parks and Recreation Department
City of Broken Arrow

485 N Poplar Avenue

Broken Arrow, OK 74012

Dear Scott Esmond:

Group 4 of LBA class 2018 for its class project decided to provide Broken Arrow Seniors with a
Master Plan concept drawings to improve its patio area. The master plan drawing has been
completed by Architect 9 and Richard Brenner Architects. It is the intention of our group to
complete a portion of the improvements of this master plan. This project will take 3-5 years to
complete. Phase | of this project will be completed by the end of 2018. The scope of work of Phase
| includes but not limited to: Concrete patio extension, games (Cornhole and horseshoes) and some
new plants. The remainder of work that doesn’t get complete by our class this year will be
continued by other LBA classes and other volunteer work days, example: day of caring. Example of
Phase Il could include the awning, raised beds and other plantings. All work is limited to volunteers
and donations but any work that is started would be completed. Please let us know if we can

answer any further questions.

Sincerely,

LBA Class of 2018



